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Kerry J. Strand is the Andrew G. Truxal Professor of Sociology at Hood College, 
a small, private liberal arts college in Frederick MD, where she has been a 
member of the faculty for over 30 years.The Department of Sociology and 
Social Work houses a major in Sociology along with an accredited Social Work 
Program; they also offer some anthropology courses and minors in Criminology 
and Delinquency and Social Science Research.  The Department faculty consists 
of four sociologists, two social workers, and a part-time anthropologist.  

She is currently department chair and has served as director of Hood’s college-
wide Honors Program; she also directs the Center for Community Research and 
coordinates minors in Sociology and in Social Science Research. She has taught 
nearly two dozen different courses during her time at Hood, many of which she 
developed, and now bears major responsibility for teaching courses in basic and 
advanced research methods. She also has considerable experience in 
interdisciplinary team-teaching and with service-learning, as she developed and 
coordinated the service learning component of Hood’s college-wide Honors 
Program.  

Dr. Strand has presented or co-presented workshops and panels at campuses 
and conferences around the country on a variety of topics related to 
undergraduate education: community-based research, service learning, 
curriculum development, interdisciplinary teaching, the role of sociology in 
honors programs, chairing multidisciplinary departments, and linking sociology 
with other disciplines on campus. She has also presented training workshops 
related to program review and active learning, and has written books or 
articles on topics including community-based research, research 
methods, gender and labor market stratification, women's education, medical 
control of childbirth, and service learning in higher education. Her current 
project is a full-length case study of a therapeutic community called 
Reevaluation Counseling, with a focus on the techniques and strategies used by 
“fringe” groups to attract and retain devotees; she has presented two papers 
from this research at major sociology conferences and has a book in progress.  

She was one of the authors of the ASA’s Liberal Learning and the Sociology 
Major Update, first author of the groundbreaking Community-Based Research in 
Higher Education: Principles and Practices (Jossey Bass, 2003), co-editor of the 
Teaching Resources Guide Community-Based Research, co-editor of a reader on 
research methods (Allyn & Bacon, 2005), and was one of the principal 
investigators of the IDA Project (Integrating Data Analysis) of the ASA, which 
led to a co-editorship of a special issue of Teaching Sociology on “Cultivating 
Quantitative Literacy” (January, 2006). Her most recent publication is Making 
Sure They Make It: Best Practices for Ensuring the Academic Success of First-



Generation College Students, the capstone report of a four-year, 50-institution 
project of the Council of Independent Colleges. As a member of the ASA 
Departmental Resources Group, she has completed close to 20 reviews of 
sociology programs, mainly at liberal arts colleges. She serves as a reviewer for 
journals including Teaching Sociology and the Michigan Journal for Community 
Service Learning, and has served on the Council of the ASA Section on Teaching 
and Learning.   

Dr. Strand holds the M.A. and Ph.D. degrees from the University of Maryland at 
College Park, and a B.A. from Elmira College.  She lives in Montgomery Village, 
MD, a suburb of Washington, D.C.. 
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